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Balboa Tennis Club 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
March 20, 2018
 Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.
Attendees: Gary Smith, Julia Gregory, Andrew Macfarlane, Ruben Carriedo, Colleen Clery Ferrell and Geoff Griffin. M.A. Hillier attended via telephone. Janene Christopher and Esther Leeflang were not in attendance.
The February 2018 meeting minutes and absences were approved unanimously. 
Member/Guest presentation – None 
Tennis Director Report (Geoff Griffin) 
· Spring Social scheduled for Saturday 3/24. Only 9 signups as of now. Need a minimum of 16 to run the event.

· Club tournament is scheduled for April 7 and 8. This is a non-sanctioned event running the same weekend as Pacific Beach tournament, which is sanctioned.
· Wounded Warriors Camp is scheduled for week of May 6. Over 150 applications for 60 spots. Paul Walker, USTA wheelchair pro will volunteer and teach at the camp.
· Tennis Fest pros need background checks per new USTA rules through NetGeneration.com
Club Director’s Report (Colleen Clery Ferrell)
· Fred Bates, City Supervisor, inspected the Clubhouse roof. Water collects and does not drain at certain points but no leaks as of now. City does not plan to do maintenance.
· New doors installed and painted on north side of Reservation building.
· Increase in credit card payments from 2016-2017.  More members using credit card option at Club. Fee for credit payments increased slightly.
· Lights on courts 9/10 have received positive reviews. Setup with lights turned outward seems to work well. New LED’s use half the energy of regular bulbs.
· A contractor has offered to do the rest of the court lighting in exchange for cost saving of electricity. Will present proposal at next month’s board meeting.
· Emergency action plan to be discussed further at next meeting. Megaphone test during evening was a success as message can be heard easily throughout club. Will conduct another test during day. Possible PA system in club pavilion. 
· Two beehives have been found at the club. Several members recently stung. President Janene took a hive home from the club as well as one of her friends to save the bees.
· Membership total 1259 – consistent
Committee Reports 
· Budget and Finance (Julia) 
· Budget for income and expenditures extremely close to actual again.
· Electricity and credit card fees slightly higher than budgeted.
· Total revenue on target.
· Facilities 
· Pavilion – Janene is still working on drawings. Drawings must be approved by city before construction start. 
· Julia and Colleen doing regular maintenance inspections to find areas of the club that need maintenance. With an older property, trying to keep the Club looking polished.
· Café patio work just beginning. To be completed this week.
· Employment and Personnel – None
· Ethics – None
Contract and Lease
· Cafe – Guillermo getting close to receiving permit. Issues with window size and possibly water heater. He is working with Health Department and will soon schedule an appointment.
· City Lease – Our Special Use Permit is up in May. No talks on renewal yet. 
 San Diego Tennis District and Greater San Diego City Tennis Council occupy office space in Reservation Office. Club is responsible for this area. Andrew will write an Indemnification Agreement for these tenants to sign.
Other Issues
· Newsletter - Scheduled for May publication. Additional articles from Julia and Janene due the second week of April.
· Website – None
· Advertising/Public Outreach – None
· Fundraising – None
Unfinished Business
· Cafe Patio Refurbishing – Covered earlier in meeting.
· Social Media Agreement – BTC employee David Saranglao is managing Twitter and Instagram accounts. He is currently using additional club phone.
New Business
· Complimentary membership for Rehab Clinic Coordinator - Motion made and unanimously approved for Deanna Duncan 1 year membership as thanks for coordinating and running rehabilitation group each Monday morning.
Adjournment: 8:15 p.m.     
Next Board Meeting 4/17/18
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